
Thai Women in Agriculture 
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In the past, 
rural women 
were per- 
ceived mere- 
ly as house- 
wives. Re- 
cently, how- 
ever, wom- 
en's increas- 
ing role in agriculture production has 
indicated that they have great poten- 
tial to be agents for change if they are 
given proper training. Out of the 
12.7 million women in the work 
force in Thailand, 67 per cent are 
engaged in agricultural production. 
Currently, there are about 20 million 
farm workers in Thailand of whom 
47 per cent are women. These women 
are involved in all steps of agriculture 
from planting to harvesting. There 
are three main groups ofwomen farm 
workers: unpaid family workers (80 
per cent), employers (daughters of 
land-owning families who have in- 
herited land), and employees of the 
Department ofAgriculture, Agricul- 
ture Extension, or of private employ- 
ers. 
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mat weaving, and other handicrafts. - 
Farm women have some influence 

in the decision-making process in 
agriculture. Husbands usually con- 
sult their wives about the type of 
crops they should grow. Thai women 
are also the "family bankers," in charge 
of the family income and making 
decisions on domestic matters, such 
as food, clothing, etc. Men usually 
look after buying farm equipment. 

Currently, however, many men 
have moved out of agricultural work 
to seek better economic opportuni- 
ties. As such, women have had to 
assume all the responsibilities on the 
farm. They have thus been trained in 
the use oftechnology to increase food 
production, such as using fertilizers 
and chemical ~esticides, applying 
biotechnology in plant development, 
and operating farm machinery. 

reasons, and 
debts are accumulated by the increas- 
ing cost of fatm supplies as well as 
natural disasters such as floods or 
droughts, farm women need access to 
some financial assistance. The major- 
ity of women borrow money from 
their relatives and friends. Some are 
loaned money or are credited for ma- 
terials they need (seed, fkrtilizers, in- 
secticides, etc.) by middlemen. Aftcr 
harvesting they repay their loan with 
their products. 

Others obtain money from the "re- 
volving fund." Although there is no 
law inhibiting women's access to 
credit from banks or cooperatives, 
traditionally it was the men's respon- 
sibility to contact bankers or perti- 
nent officials. Developmental projects 
have, however, been providing 
women with training on technology, 
management, and leadership. These 
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Pranee Okka, for example, the 
leader of a women's agricultural 
group in Khon Kaen has been trained 
in leadership, book keeping, account- 
ing, and management skills. By 
working in a group these women no 
longer need to rely on middlemen 
for their income. She and the mem- 
bers of her group mass produce 
Chinese radish for consumption in 

Along with technology training 
women farmers are also advised on 
environmental concerns, such as the 
conservation of soil and water. They 
are urged to use natural dyes for their 
silks or cotton ~eavin~products. They 
are also encouraged to form natural 
resource management groups and act 
as natural resource protectors. This 
role is vital for sustainable develop- 
ment in the future. 

ture has given women greater ;lcccss 
to society through borrowing money, 
contacting banks, attending meet- 
ings, and participating in technical 
training programs. Women's increas- 
ing responsibility fbr agricdtUd pro- 
duction in Thailand has made them 
effective catalysts for change. 
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